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Head teacher Update 
The MINI BUS has landed and our lovely 
Cate has been the first member of our 
team to train and get the mini bus 
drivers licence. Lots of staff are signed up to do this—which mean that 
by the start of spring we will be going off on our adventures most days 
of the week. We do need to thank our sponsors, Tescos, Help me Help 
me and John James who have made this possible—and Pippa Hawkins , 
who’s relentless passion for Forest Adventures has urged us on. 
If any of you have time to spare and would like to train to be  one of our 
mini bus drivers let your key person or Eva know, we need as much help 
as we can get to make the most of all Bristol has to 
offer. 
 
Visitors from China 
10 teachers from China have been completing an 
international study tour with us this week. We have 
taken them to visit other Nursery Schools across Bristol and involved them in training everyday 
at St Pauls. The have learnt so much—especially about planning from children’s interests, 
effective questioning and providing an 
environment in which children can take risks 
and develop resilience. They have been 
fabulous members of our learning community. 
We hope to keep in touch with them. 
 
Our Children’s Centre 
St Pauls has been named as the Lead Children’s 
Centre to develop the family support service 
for the whole of central Bristol. This involves a 
lot of change for our fantastic family support 
team. Can I  ask you please, to join me in 
THANKING them for their incredible 
professionalism, resilience and commitment to 
our children and families  in what is such a 
personally unsettling time. We so appreciate all 
they do. 

Nursery term dates: 
Last day of term is Friday 9th February 2018. 
New term starts on Monday 19th February 2018. 
Family support is available throughout the school 
holidays. 
 
Inset Days: 
Nursery School and Children's Centre will 
be CLOSED for staff training and development on the 
following dates: 

 
Tuesday 27th February 2018 
Wednesday 6th June 2018 
 
The entire centre (including the Children’s Centre) 
will also be closed for the following public 
holidays: 
Good Friday 30th March 2018 
Easter Monday 2nd April 2018 
May Day 7th May 2018 
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Update—Mealtimes at the Nursery and Childrens Centre 
School  Meals 
Contract caterers Chartwells  are being employed from the 12th February, to enable the centre to continue to cook 
nutritious hot meals from our onsite kitchen with our lovely kitchen staff.  The price of the meals will reduce to 
£1.90 from the 1st March. 
To enable Chartwells to be able to prepare menus for children with food allergies/intolerances, forms have been 
sent to parents that have registered a food allergy or intolerance with the practitioners in each of the rooms.  The 
forms need to be signed by a health professional  before they can be actioned and returned to the centre before 
the 2nd February.  If you require a form, please ask at reception. 
If for any reason your child will be late and requires a school meal, can you let the office know as meals numbers 
will need to be submitted by 10am.  After this time we are unable to increase the meals numbers. 
We can confirm that meals will continue to be halal. 
 
School Dinner Money 
Please can you ensure that where possible you provide the correct money when paying for school meals in a 
named envelope as the office will no longer be able to provide change at busy times of the day including drop off 
time.   
If you require change, please can you make payment and you will be able to collect your change at pick up time. 
Envelopes are available at the office.  £1 for 50 envelopes 
 
Storing your child’s Lunch Box 

More and more of our children are having packed lunches and we have been 

storing these in our Fridge outside Nursery Class 2. 

Unfortunately from the 19th February, we will no longer able to accommodate 

as due to the large number of lunch boxes  

• The number of lunch boxes in the fridge is not allowing the temperature 

of the fridge to chill to the correct temperature  - between 2C-5C  

• Storing a large number of lunch boxes together in the fridge increases 

the risk of contamination of allergens 

• Storage of school milk for the children at the correct temperature in a 

fridge is vital 

If your child has food in their Lunch Box that requires refrigeration it is suggest-

ed  

• Place a freezer block in the freezer overnight and put it in your child’s 

lunch box to bring to Nursery School. 

• Use a ‘Packit Lunch Box’ which can be put in the freezer overnight and 

can keep food chilled for a few hours  

Please do not hesitate to come and chat with us if you have any questions, ideas or comments. 

Seeds, Plants and Pots required 
To all gardeners, spring is on its way as is our new allotment area in the gar-
den.  We are looking for donations of seeds,  plants and pots for the children 
to plant and nurture.  We would also be grateful for your time if possible to 
help maintain the allotment area and any other gardening skills that you 
would happy to donate. Thank you in advance.  



Early Years 2s 
In EY2e have been doing lots of learning using our ice provocation. Notic-
ing how it changes and melts; making plans about how we can get the fro-
zen natural materials out, like by bashing or waiting. We have learnt lots of 
new words to describe what is happening, like "cold", "frozen", "melting". 
We have also been dicussing what we notice about the world outside 
changing - talking about winter and noticing the days becoming cold and 
dark, the leaves disappearing from the trees - all of which is fascinating for 
our little learners! 
 
We are currently inviting all parents to come in for parent conferences, 
which is a great opportunity to celebrate your child and all the new things 
that they are doing at home and at nursery. It is a chance for us to learn 
from you and also for you to talk about any concerns that you may have. 
Please find your key person to arrange the best time for your conference. 
We look forward to conferencing with you and getting to know all our fami-
lies a bit better. 

Nursery School Update 
Happy New Year to everyone! Firstly, we 
would like to welcome Lilac Group to 
Nursery School, who have been gradually 
settling in Room 2 alongside their keyper-
son, Faith. It has been wonderful to see 
lots of new faces making secure transitions 
from Early Years 2, and from outside of the 
Centre. We have had a busy and exciting 
start to 2018, with a real focus on chil-
dren’s Mathematical Development. We 
have been observing and reflecting upon 
how children have been exploring mathe-
matical concepts in their play, and re-
sponding to their thinking through planning group-times and opportunities in our environ-
ment. During group-times we have been finding ways to explore ideas such as ‘more’ and 
‘less’, ‘longer’ and ‘shorter’.  We wonder if you notice any play that explores these concepts at 
home? A visit from the Bristol Old Vic with their bag of unusual props sparked thinking into 
things that are really old. ‘My grandma’s really old,’ explained Miles, ‘because she’s got white 
hair.’ We wonder how else we might explore concepts of time and ‘oldness’? 
Simple provocations in our Studio Space 
have given children space to explore explor-
ing placing and arranging with loose parts – 
to amazing effect! Each child has ap-
proached with a unique vision – we have 
seen some intricate patterns and incredible 
symmetrical designs!  
Our visit from the Old Vic, along with our 
trip to see the show ‘Snow Globe,’ has in-
spired much ‘performance’ role play. Chil-
dren have been organising each other into 
audiences and actors, paying for tickets, and 
deciding upon show times. Each child draws 
from their unique experiences and they col-
laborate to create something new.     
 
We maintain our strong links with St Pauls 
Library – Yellow Group recently attended a 
Creative Collage session, which saw them 
persevering and collaborating alongside 
their families to create a magnificent piece! 
We will be restarting our Weekly Family Vis-
its to the Library very soon, so please look 
out for when your child’s group is going! 
Thankyou as always for all your support.  



Page 4 St Pauls Nursery School and Children’s Centre Newsletter 

Do you want to be a Learning Champion? 
 

Are you fluent in a language other than English? 
 

Do you want help others learn and develop? 
 

Would you like valuable work  experience at your local school? 
 
 
We are offering training in: 

Helping your children to read 
English  
Working in schools 
Making positive action happen 
 

Followed by a supported volunteer placement. 
Please contact Mary Jane for more information 

Late Fees 
We have noticed that some of you are struggling to collect your children on time at the end of 
sessions.  
 
We know that there can be exceptional circumstances that can make this unavoidable, but it 
does cause challenges for our staff team as it affects ratios and also many of them are involved 
in meetings etc beyond the end of the day. 
 
If you would like to adjust your daycare session please speak to Claire –who is always ready to 
help. 
 
Unfortunately we do have to follow the city council policy on charging for late collection the cost 
of this is £10 for first late 30mins, after which we would charge the full session cost. 
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Office updates 
Card payments 
Great news that we are now able to take 
payments by debit or credit card at recep-
tion. 
 
Wednesday Nursery pick up times 
A gentle reminder that pick up for nursery 
is now 11.15am on a Wednesday morning.  
 
Staff Car Park 
Can we also remind you that the car park is 
for staff and visitors only, we understand 
your frustration at the parking situation 
around our community, but please do not 
use the car park when dropping off / pick-
ing up your children.  
Please also be aware that, whilst Little Bish-
op Street is closed, it is also double yellow 
lines, please park appropriately and keep 
our children and families safe.  



St Paul's Adventure Playground 
St Paul's Adventure Playground has been going through lots of changes and is currently 
being managed by APE Project CIC as part of a Community Asset Transfer.  The playground 
is now completely unfunded and as such the team are looking at ways that the facility can 
generate income on its own two feet.  
 
The Children's Bike Exchange is based at 
the playground and operates on Tuesday 
to Thursday from 10.00am to 6.00pm and 
offers extremely affordable bikes to 
children on an exchange basis.  It s also 
possible to buy bikes from them too.  All 
bikes are serviced and safety checked 
prior to being sold or exchanged.  Prices 
start at £10.00 and cater for all sizes from 
tiny tricycles to teenage sized 
bicycles.  They also sell and service adult 
bikes at a very competitive price 
too.  100% of the proceeds from the 
Children's Bike Exchange go towards the 
running of the adventure playground. 
 

The adventure playground is also 
available to hire as a venue for 
birthday parties, training, or other 
community uses, please contact 
the playground on 0117 9542145 
or info@apeproject.co.uk 
The playground is currently 
open to the public on Thursdays 
3.30 to 6.00pm, Fridays 3.30 to 
6.30pm and Saturdays 12.00 to 
4.00pm 

 
 

FREE family fun at Bristol Museum and Art Gallery 
Memories of Doris 
Monday 12 February – Friday 16 February  
10.00-5.00 
Say farewell to Doris in the final week of our Pliosaurus! exhibition. Will you dare to come face to face with her 
one last time? She’s a very special creature after all! Share your memories and play with dinosaur worlds, books 
and games. Come along dressed as your favourite dinosaur or use our dressing up 
clothes and toys to become a doctor for Doris or to feed yourself to Doris the Pliosaur. 
Ages 2-11. 
Chinese New Year of the Dog 
Saturday 17 February and Sunday 18 February 
11.00-4.00 
You would be barking mad to miss our Chinese New Year celebrations this February! 
Welcome in the Year of the Dog with spectacular traditional and contemporary perfor-
mances, stalls, workshops, activities and a delicious Chinese inspired menu in the cafe. 

mailto:info@apeproject.co.uk


 



 


